<Hyojeong Briefing> September 5, 2025

"Regarding Distorted Reports on True Mother's Health"

Dear beloved members,

We are concerned that many of you are experiencing worry and anxiety due to the ongoing media coverage. In particular, there have been distorted reports regarding True Mother's health. We wish to clarify the facts and ask for your sincere prayers and devotion during this time.

True Mother's Health

The special prosecutor's office has notified that True Mother is scheduled to appear on Monday, September 8. Some media outlets reported that True Mother had been admitted to HJ Magnolia International Hospital via Seoul Asan Hospital. One report even falsely claimed that Seoul Asan Hospital had refused her admission and treatment.

In reality, True Mother underwent a cardiac procedure at Seoul Asan Hospital on September 4 and is currently recovering. Some media reports falsely suggested that her hospitalization was an attempt to avoid the special prosecutor's summons, which is not true. This procedure had been planned for a long time.

Due to ongoing concerns regarding her heart, True Mother had previously considered traveling to the United States to receive detailed examinations and treatment at her regular medical facility there. Given her advanced age and the strain of her recent schedule, it is necessary for her to have rest and recovery following the procedure.

It is deeply regrettable that the media has misrepresented her situation as an attempt to evade investigation. While matters concerning True Mother's health are confidential, we feel it is important to clearly communicate the facts. We sincerely ask all members to unite in prayer and devotion for True Mother's swift recovery.

Controversy Regarding Legal Representation

One of the issues receiving concentrated media attention is the team of legal representatives defending True Mother. Some outlets have portrayed her lawyers negatively. However, appointing legal counsel is both common sense and a legitimate legal right. It is unfortunate that certain media outlets are intentionally distorting this fact.

The special prosecutor's briefing stated that the September 8 summons will proceed as scheduled. The priority is True Mother's recovery, and her attendance may be adjusted based on medical advice and legal procedures. The prosecutor's office may also review medical records or consider enforcement measures.

Given these serious circumstances, there is concern that True Mother may not be guaranteed the absolute rest and care she needs. Our collective priority must remain her health and wellbeing.

We respectfully request that the special prosecutor's office postpone the summons until after True Mother has recovered from her cardiac procedure, and that the investigation be conducted via written responses or a voluntary visit, rather than through coercive measures.

Dear beloved members,

The intense media coverage and the pressure from the special prosecutor present a significant challenge to True Mother and our church. However, exercising our legal rights is fully legitimate, and matters concerning health must be respected at the deepest level as a matter of human dignity and basic rights.

Above all, we earnestly ask you to offer your prayers and heartfelt devotion for True Mother's recovery during this critical period following her medical procedure. Please refrain from spreading rumors or unverified information and continue to confirm all official updates directly through the FFWPU Heavenly Korea Headquarters.

The Family Federation will uphold the rule of law and remain steadfast in maintaining the principle of nonviolence to the very end.

As a community of blessed families attending Heavenly Parent and True Parents, let us place our faith in God's will and overcome these challenges together through prayer and unwavering faith.

Kim Dong-yeon

Vice President
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification – Heavenly Korea (hjbriefing@gmail.com)